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The school newsletter (POP) is published weekly with information about Howard High School
students/school achievement, upcoming events, scholarship, club meetings, updates from our
school nurse, and more! Be sure to sign up using the QR code at the end of the newsletter. Have an
amazing week Huskies!
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STATE OF THE DISTRICT: 2GETHER 4ACTION
More than 100 business and community representatives joined Bibb County School District on
Thursday, January 25, as Superintendent Dr. Dan A. Sims presented the State of the District:
#2gether4Action. This exciting opportunity was a chance to review the blueprint of the #Built4Bibb:
More Victory Planned Strategic Plan and the Superintendent’s vision to cultivate a strong desire to
learn and co-create a path to excellence for every student.

LEADER OF THE PACK AWARD
Congratulations to our Leader of The Pack Award Recipient! The Leader of the Pack Award was
presented to Mr. J. Merrill on January 29, 2024!

The Leader of the Pack Award is presented to a Staff Member in recognition of his/her focused
and intentional commitment to Students. The Award may be presented to teachers,
paraprofessionals, office staff, custodians, and/or nutritionists nominated by students. A link will
be shared with students weekly to recommend a staff member as The Leader of the Pack for the
week.

Submissions from students will be accepted Mondays after the announcement through Thursday
of each week until 4pm. Recipients will be announced and presented each Monday morning during
announcements. Students please remember to nominate a staff member weekly!

UPCOMING EVENTS

BLACK HISTORY MONTH (FEBRUARY)
VALENTINE'S DAY - FEBRUARY 14



PRESIDENT'S DAY - FEBRUARY 19
WINTER BREAK (SCHOOLS CLOSED) - FEBRUARY 19 & 20
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING FEBURARY 21 - NO STUDENTS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL STUDENTS, STAFF, TEACHERS, AND ADMINISTRATORS BORN IN THE
MONTH OF JANUARY

NURSE'S CORNER

January is National Blood Donor Month!
The winter is one of the most difficult seasons to collect blood, due to holidays, inclement
weather, and seasonal illnesses. Typically, blood drives are hosted throughout the community as
well as twice a year here at Howard High School. For additional information about school-based
donation, please contact Mrs. Farriba or Mrs. Fincher. For additional information about community-
based donation, please contact the America Red Cross at https://www.redcrossblood.org.

General Guidelines for Blood Donation
Be in good general health and feeling well.

https://th.bing.com/th/id/R.255e37df2f3f7f4fab18a2e6556731e4?rik=cWpM6HDMXY%2bBpw&riu=http%3a%2f%2fwww.lovethispic.com%2fuploaded_images%2f380965-Happy-December-Birthday.gif&ehk=kn10XV2oHUXeqOQCZu4FWA2RZq6C7qXnJUab1%2bZ0fK4%3d&risl=&pid=ImgRaw&r=0
https://www.redcrossblood.org/


Maintaining your iron level is an important part of being a healthy donor. We encourage you to
learn more about iron and donating blood
Be at least 17 years old in most states (16 years old with parental consent in some states).
Weigh at least 110 lbs. Additional height and weight requirements apply for donors 18 years
old and younger and all high school student donors.
Have not donated blood in the last 56 days.

How should I prepare for my blood donation?
Please make sure to bring your photo identification or Red Cross donor card with you. You should
feel well on the day of donation. If you're not feeling well, we ask that you wait and donate when
you're better. Here are some other helpful tips to prepare:

Get at least eight hours of sleep the night before your appointment
Eat a healthy breakfast or lunch – or both, if you’re donating later in the day
Choose lean proteins (lean meat, cheese and yogurt) or complex carbohydrates (bread, cereal
and fruit) and avoid fatty foods
Drink a few extra glasses of water, including an extra glass about 10 to 30 minutes before your
donation
Wear comfortable clothing with sleeves that can be raised above your elbow

It is also important that you have a good understanding of your medical history. You will be asked
a series of questions that are personal in nature – about travel, medication, drug use and sex. It’s
important you answer questions honestly. Remember, your answers are confidential.

What should I do after my blood donation?
Keep the strip bandage on for the next several hours; to avoid a skin rash, clean the area
around the bandage with soap and water.
Don’t do any heavy lifting or vigorous exercise for the rest of the day.
If the needle site starts to bleed, apply pressure and raise your arm straight up for 5-10
minutes or until bleeding stops.
Call us at 1-866-236-3276 to report any additional health information that you forgot to tell us,
if you have any problems or if you needed medical care after giving blood.
If you experience dizziness or lightheadedness, stop what you’re doing and sit down or lie
down until you feel better; avoid performing any activity where fainting may lead to injury for at
least 24 hours.
Keep eating iron-rich foods.
If you donate frequently, be sure to take multivitamins with iron to ensure you continue to
replenish your iron stores before your next donation.

Mary M. Brock, Rn
School Nurse
Howard High School

https://www.redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/blood-donation-process/before-during-after/iron-blood-donation.html
https://www.redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/blood-donation-process/before-during-after/iron-blood-donation/iron-rich-foods.html
https://www.redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/blood-donation-process/before-during-after/iron-blood-donation/donors-deferred-forlowhemoglobin.html


SELF-CARE CORNER BY ELLIE FARRIBA

As this month ends, it is important to pause and reflect on the incredible work that you’ve
accomplished and the impact you have made on your students’ lives. However, it is equally
important to remember to show yourself some loving kindness amid all the challenges and
busyness of the month. Today, let’s close out the month with some self-compassion and self-care.

Reflect and Appreciate: Take a few moments to reflect on the positive experiences you have had
this month. Acknowledge the effort and dedication you put in every day. Allow yourself to enjoy the
satisfaction of making a difference.

Pamper Yourself: Treat yourself to something that you enjoy and that brings you joy. Prioritize any
activity that rejuvenates your spirit: go for a walk, take a bubble bath, get a massage or a facial,
play pickleball…whatever you love to do, just do it! Remember, taking care of yourself is NOT
SELFISH but NECESSARY for your WELL-BEING.

Practice Mindfulness: Find moments of stillness and engage in mindfulness exercises. Close your
eyes, breathe deeply in and out, and focus on being present. Embrace the calmness that comes
with being fully present and allow yourself just “to be”.

Connect with Others: Reach out to a fellow teacher who understands the unique challenges you
face as an educator. Grab a coffee, exchange ideas, or simply have a meaningful conversation.
Connecting with others who empathize with your journey can provide a sense of support and
validation



Remember, you are doing an incredible job as an educator, and your well-being matters. Close out
the month with some loving kindness toward yourself. By doing so, you are replenishing your
energy and resilience, which will ultimately benefit you and your students.



GEORGIA MUSIC EDUCATORS ASSOCIATION TEACHER OF THE YEAR!
Mr. John Sweat was named Georgia Music Educators Association Teacher of the Year! Mr. Sweat
was presented the Georgia Music Educators Association District XI Music Teacher of the Year and
the Georgia Music Educators Association Music Educator of the Year Award on Thursday, January
25, 2024. #Built4Bibb #GoHuskies



Husky 4 ME Celebration!
Friday, January 26, 2024 during 7th period, we held our Husky 4 ME Celebration!

The Husky 4 Me Celebration is where we acknowledge Seniors who have taking the steps to be
either one of the following:

*Matched and Enrolled - accepted into a 2yr or 4yr college/university. Student have submitted
acceptance letter(s)

*Molded for Entrepreneurship - plans to start a business and have a active plan (business
description/plan)

*Meaningfully Employed - plan to go into the workforce. Students will need to provide additional
information. See Counselor.

*Motivated to Enlist - Enlist into the US Military. Confirmation required.



Wrestling Team Wins First Place in BCSD Tournament!
Congrats to Mr. Bergeron, Mr. Vizzini, and Mr. Piro

The Howard High School Wrestling team won 1st place in the Bibb County School District
Wrestling Tournament Way to go Huskies!



Huskies Move to the Next Level of FLEX - Seed Money for POP UP STORE!

Our students are steps closer to becoming entrepreneurs! Congratulations - N. Walker, M. Milton,
R. Canosa, F. Wakefield, J. Adler, and J. Tharp!



FBLA REGION LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

Congratulations to all our competitors! Howard High School FBLA secured 20 plus awards at our
Region Leadership Conference this past Saturday, including recognition as one of the Top 3 award
winners for Region 5. Our amazing students competed in competitions ranging from business
calculations, social media skills, entrepreneurship knowledge, technology skills, and business
communication. Some students (not pictured) also competed in various computerized portions
and will advance to compete for state awards.

Top Region Chapters
1st Place Houston County High School
2nd Place Central High School
3rd Place Howard High School





GIRLS DIG DEEP WITH COMMUNITY PARNTER MRS. TIMOTHEE
Mrs. Timothee from Girls Dig Deep Organization meets with young ladies in Mr. Hall's class every
other Friday during second period. The students discussed character this week and the importance
of apologizing and accepting apologies. The students enjoy learning each week how to build
confidence and leadership.





Schedule a Blood, Platelet or Plasma Donation | American Red Cross
Find the nearest Red Cross blood, platelet or plasma donation center. Make a difference in
someone's life, give the gift of life.

launch arcpublicity.bottomlineink.net

https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/drive-results?zipSponsor=HUSKIES




2024 TRANSITION RESOURCE FAIR

If you have questions, please contact - Charles Baima- 478.779.4875 or Jessica Castillo-
478.779.4888.







Prom General Information.pdf

Download
119.6 KB

Howard High School Outside-Prom-Date-Application.pdf

Download
97.4 KB

RIVER OF WORDS POETRY CONTEST
2024 River of Words Poetry Contest

Howard High Contest Sponsor: Ms. Johnson, Media Specialist
About River of Words
The River of Words Project (ROW) is a FREE program designed to help preK-12 students understand
their sense of place by studying the natural world in their own environment then expressing what
they discover through poetry and art. The art and poetry can then be entered into a state-wide
contest. SEE DETAILS IN ATTACHMENT BELOW!

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/65a5b2f74165bdfb9ff0e9f1
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/65a5b306c235e0eba61b72ff
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/654989d6053eb76afef44dd8
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/654989d6053eb76afef44dd8


RIVER OF WORDS PDF 2024.pdf
CONTEST RULES

Download
491.1 KB

More Details below:

Eligibility
The Poet Laureate's Prize is open to all Georgia high school students, grades 9 through 12,
currently enrolled in a Georgia public school, private school, or home school. Students submitting
poems must be a resident of the state of Georgia. Minors should have a parent's or legal guardian's
permission to enter (see entry form for details).

Entry Guidelines
Only one poem per student will be accepted.
Only original work will be considered and cannot contain previously published and/or
copyrighted material in any part by any 3rd party.
The poem may not be offensive or inappropriate.
The poem may not be longer than 36 lines and should contain no more than 250 words.
Poems must be printed in an easy-to-read, non-italic, black font that is 12 points or larger.
Entrants agree to share with Georgia Council for the Arts the rights to print and publish
submitted poems.

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/654989d6053eb76afef44dd8
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/654989d6053eb76afef44dd8
https://gaarts.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=96a82b1425dccfa2ccc786f29&id=7c5a11cd38&e=c2d40ab6ce


Entries from minors must be accompanied by a parent’s or legal guardian’s signature giving
permission for entry.
Entries of a poem that is inspired by or modeled after another poem should indicate that with
a note below the title reading “after (the title of the poem, by the name of the author).” If
possible, it would be helpful to provide a document with the text of the original poem or a link
to the poem online.
To be eligible, entries must be submitted with a complete entry form, including signatures.

Submissions
Poems must be submitted electronically as either a Word or PDF file to PoetLaureate@gaarts.org.

Deadline for Entries
February 23, 2024

For More Information
Visit the Georgia Poet Laureate's Prize web page.

https://gaarts.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=96a82b1425dccfa2ccc786f29&id=a61e2177ec&e=c2d40ab6ce
mailto:PoetLaureate@gaarts.org
https://gaarts.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=96a82b1425dccfa2ccc786f29&id=9bdd09f13a&e=c2d40ab6ce


WORD OF THE WEEK

The Word of the Week for the week of January 29, 2024: Gully washer

[ guhl-ee-wosh-er, -waw-sher ]

What It Means
noun
- a usually short, heavy rainstorm
-an extremely heavy fall of rain usually of short duration

SENTENCE
The children were unable to walk to the playground during the gully washer after dinner today.

Merriam-Webster. (n.d.). Gully washer. In Merriam-Webster.com dictionary. Retrieved January 28,
2024, from https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/gully%20washer

http://merriam-webster.com/
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/gully%20washer


MEDIA CENTER SERVICES



The Media Center welcomes Huskies to the 2023-2024 School Year!
Library books may be checked out from the media center after reviewing the Media Center
Orientation and Digital Citizenship PowerPoint.

Students may sit in the media center after arriving to school from 7:05 a.m. -7:25 a.m. The media
center also welcomes students during each lunch period, no eating or drinking while in the media
center. Please go to the cafeteria if you need to eat. Cell phones, ear buds, and personal devices
are not allowed.

If you need assistance with media literacy, research, citing information, annotated bibliography,
being safe online, and identifying the difference between real and fake news, stop by the media
center for help!

Can't find the Book you're searching for in the media center, make suggestions by using the link
below:
https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v

Students may request print copies by emailing attachments that are school related to:
tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net and stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net

HOTSPOTS are no longer available, but you can sign up for ACP!

Students who do not have access to the Internet at home should visit the link below for Affordable
Connectivity Program (ACP), a Universal Service Administrative Company.
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
To sign up, click here: https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/

https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v
mailto:tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net
mailto:stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/


LAPTOP INFORMATION AND CARE

•Students are not allowed to use personal devices at school. All students must use a school issued
device during the school to complete assignments. Visit the media center to check out a laptop if
you do not have a school issued device.

*Remember to bring your charged laptop to school daily and keep up with your charger!

*Always keep your laptop closed when you need to walk with your laptop and it’s not in the carrying
case.
•Never carry your laptop while open or lift the laptop by the screen/monitor! Handling your laptop
in this manner can damage your screen.
•Do not place paper/objects between your keyboard and monitor, it will crack your screen!
•Keep drinks and liquids away from your computer. A spill can damage the hard drive and the
motherboard. These type of damages may cost the same price as a new laptop to replace, Please
be careful!



ATHLETIC EVENTS THIS WEEK

Wrestling @ Howard - 1/30
Basketball vs. Griffin (Away) - 1/30
Basketball vs. Perry (Away) - 2/2
Wrestling @ Perry - 2/2







SENIOR QUOTES AND SUPERLATIVE DUE DATES

Seniors,
Please complete the senior quote form below by January 30th. The Senior Superlative and senior
siblings is due by February 2!
Senior Superlative VotingLinks to an external site.

Senior QuoteLinks to an external site.

CLASS OF 2024 GRADUATION FOR HOWARD HIGH SCHOOL
GRADUATION IS SCHEDULED FOR MAY 23, 2024
10:00 A.M.
MACON CENTERPLEX, MACON, GEORGIA
GRADUATES WILL CONTINUE TO BE UPDATED ON TIMES AND OTHER IMPORTANT
INFORMATION!

SILVER PAW CEREMONY FOR HONOR GRADUATES
SENIORS,
STAY TUNED FOR UPDATES ON THE ANNOUNCEMENT OF OUR CLASS OF 2024 HONOR
GRADUATES! HONOR GRADUATES will participate in our Annual Silver Paw Ceremony on Friday,

https://forms.office.com/r/wHQMD1bzr0?origin=lprLink
https://forms.office.com/r/myWwBA61kk?origin=lprLink


March 22, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. in the media center. The event is for honor graduates and their
recipients only.

2024-2025 FAFSA

The moment we've been waiting for is here! Complete the The 2024-2025 #FAFSA. Stay ahead of
the game by utilizing our FAFSA Checklist to ensure you're fully prepared. Discover more
information here:

https://www.gafutures.org/federal-aid-scholarships/fafsa/

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/fafsa?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZU1PNvI6HucxZG8nUEtRkrwdkjhFl5Hr0wFfJAJUTMK7ZDBLQRAFwGf2-DbpefxXzq6sTGfWvI4D_h41uHIto1yDVzIXAY_9nXN_j5W3SqbFGnTomotiHHiflEO02Odq-GMcUq7fml6hZiz5HBzFLMu-4tHlCwUvwKkpTRBQX4g7akTOOYPdHsyKayVoUYYR-V-xTEYCJhgz1Ia-9gwZZIjVoqVFhK1sIVFCTa_JUk4-dOFHJKx1csjHi61ZvMFyiI&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.gafutures.org/federal-aid-scholarships/fafsa/


PRESTIGE STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

THE CLASS OF 2024
Prestige Student Scholarship Program
Class of 2024 seniors photographed by Prestige Photography can apply for a scholarship by
sharing their Prestige Photography experience in a formal one-page essay. A total of 3
scholarships of $1,000 each will be awarded between United States and Canada. Essays may be
used to promote Prestige Photography. The essay topic is as follows:
“Tell us what senior year means to you and how your Prestige pictures help celebrate your
achievements.”
How do I apply? Simply complete the application form and submit your one-page formal essay.
Next, print and mail your application and essay to Prestige College Scholarship Program, Lifetouch
National School Studios, Attn: Prestige Marketing, 11000 Viking Drive, Eden Prairie, MN 55344.
Applications must be postmarked no later than January 31, 2024.

Prestige Student Scholarship Application

https://prestigeportraits.com/wp-content/uploads/231-002-SC-Prestige-GY24_Prestige-Student-Scholarship-Program.pdf




The Macon Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. Scholarship
Application
Now open until January 31, 2024!
Online Scholarship Application Link:
https://form.jotform.com/Delta_Scholarship/MACAlumnae
PDF Scholarship Application: Attached
ABOUT US: Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Incorporated is an international public service sorority that
is comprised of over 200,000 predominately African American college-educated women.
Encouraging young African American students to achieve excellence through higher education is a
primary focus of our organization. The Macon Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc.
supports this focus by sponsoring a scholarship program, which provides financial assistance to
any qualifying males or females who are graduating high school seniors, GED recipients, and
college students who reside in Bibb, Jones, Wilkinson, Monroe, and Twiggs Counties.
If you have any questions, please contact us via email or cell at
scholarship@dstmaconalumnae.org or (478) 973-3536.

https://form.jotform.com/Delta_Scholarship/MACAlumnae
mailto:scholarship@dstmaconalumnae.org






Class of 2024 - Submit your College Acceptances and Scholarship Awards

Seniors make sure to submit college acceptances and awarded scholarships to Mrs. Mosley-
Skelton. Use the link below to submit!
rmd.me/0owjlagyRWE

Image credit below:
https://www.greetingcarduniverse.com/images/csphoto/1107/00/00/39/29/90/1542606-1_3d.jpg?
x=1699815044

SENIORS ORDER YOUR CAPS AND GOWNS FROM JOSTENS
Seniors,
Please ensure that you order your cap and gown from Jostens. Orders are NO longer accepted
online! You must contact the company by phone.

Contact Information: Jostens (229) 435-1809
Hours: Tuesday-Friday 9:00-4:30

http://rmd.me/0owjlagyRWE
https://www.greetingcarduniverse.com/images/csphoto/1107/00/00/39/29/90/1542606-1_3d.jpg?x=1699815044
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